
To celebrate National Girl Child Day, a workshop on Girls Safety and Security 

was organized by Women Cell Aggarwal College, Ballabgarh in collaboration with 

Haryana police on 24 January 2023. National Girl Child Day is celebrated every 

year in India to spread public awareness about inequalities faced by girls in Indian 

society. Principal Dr. Krishan Kant Gupta emphasized on creation of a healthy and 

safe environment for girls. He stated that the objective of this workshop is to raise 

the consciousness of the society towards the girl child so that she can be valued 

and respected. Ms. Sushila Phogat, sub-Inspector, Women Police Station NIT 

Zone, mentioned various acts and regulations of government to ensure the safety 

and Security of girls. She also described in details POCSO & Cyber laws which 

can be used in adverse situations. Constable Jaswant Singh informed students 

about women helpline number, Durga Shakti app and Child helpline number. 

Constable Chander Mohan exhorted the audience to change society‘s behavior 

towards girls, decrease female feticide and create awareness to remove gender 

basis biases. Dr. Geeta Gupta Incharge of Women Cell welcomed all the guests 

and highlighted the purpose of organizing the workshop which is to create 

awareness on the importance of female education, health and nutrition and to 

empower girls for a brighter tomorrow. Dr. Rekha Sain proposed vote of thanks. 

Total 85 students attended this workshop and asked various questions which were 

resolved satisfactorily by the speakers. 


